
 Topics June 2018 Page 1 

 

 

TOPICS 
Volume: 1  Issue: 6  June 2018 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

 

BROOMEHILL GOLF CLUB 

INVITES YOU TO A 

 

 

LADIES GOLF 

COACHING 

DAY 

 

WED JUNE 27, 2018 
 

SUITABLE FOR BEGINNERS OR HIGH  
HANDICAPPERS WHO WISH TO TRY GOLF IN A 
NON-PRESSURED ENJOYALE ENVIRONMENT 
 
2 HOURS OF COACHING 
LIGHT LUNCH 
5 HOLES OF GOLF WITH A COACH  
GOLF CLUBS AND BALLS PROVIDED 
MUMS WITH PRAMS WELCOME 
PLEASE BRING A LUNCH PLATE TO SHARE 
NO COST 
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TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB 

Community Golf Day 
 

Inviting all members of the Tambellup community and surrounding areas to come and join us for a  

2 Man Ambrose Golf Day, sponsored by CLAAS. 
 

Not a golfer? Not a problem!  

Find a partner and come along for a hit, great opportunity to try out this  

fun/frustrating (you choose) game! 
 

Ambrose format means you and your partner both hit off from the tee box, then you  

choose who has the better ball position and you both hit from that point.  

So chances are one of you will keep the ball on the fairway! 
 

Following play, nibbles will be provided and then dinner will be available to all  

who have sent an RSVP. 

 

When – Saturday 16th June 

18 Holes – Names in by 11am for an 11.30am tee off. 

9 Holes – Names in by 1pm for a 1.30pm tee off. 

Where – Tambellup Golf Club 

Costs - Green Fees $5 for all players. 

Steak Dinner $20 - Steak, salad, potato bake, sweets 

Kids Dinner $10 – Sausage, salad, potato bake, sweets. 
 

Not a golfer? Come along for dinner and catch up with friends, all welcome – just RSVP for 

dinner. 

PLEASE RSVP for dinner by Wednesday 13th June 

NO RSVP will guarantee you a sausage dinner – not a steak!!!! So text Nick now. 

Nick Lockyer 0429 104 129 
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TAMBELLUP LIONS CLUB 
 

IS CELEBRATING 40 YEARS 
OF SERVICE IN THE TAMBELLUP DISTRICT 

 

We are looking for ex-lions members 
 to attend a celebration on  

July 14th, 2018 
 

Reception at 6pm for a 7pm sit down dinner 
 

Our Annual Changeover ceremony will take place during the evening 
 

Join us for the Lions Biggest Breakfast BBQ on Sunday morning from 
8am 

 

Cost  to be finalised 
RSVP   Expressions of interest to  
  President Andrew Webster 0439629209,  
  or Secretary Andrew Bradshaw on 0467255083 

Phone: (08) 9824 1250 

Email: Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Hassell St, BROOMEHILL WA 6318 
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Tambellup Health Centre  
Flu Immunisation Clinic 

 
Date: Thursday 7th June 2018 
Time: 9am until 12:30pm 
Venue: Tambellup Health Centre 
 

The following groups can receive a free flu vaccine:  
 Pregnant women 
 Children aged 6 months to less than 5 years 
 People 65 years and older 
 Aboriginal individuals 6 months or older. 
 People 6 months and older with medical conditions that put them at risk of severe flu, including:  

 heart disease 
 kidney disease 
 chronic respiratory conditions 
 chronic illnesses that required regular medical attention or hospitalisation in the previous year 
 chronic neurological conditions 
 impaired immunity 
 Children aged 6 months to 10 years receiving long-term aspirin therapy. 

Bookings essential 
Please Telephone Tambellup Health Centre on: 98251 101  
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 21st June 2018 commencing at 4.00pm in 
the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council 
meetings.   

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee 
meeting are available at the Shire Administration Offices and         
Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These           
documents are available in alternative formats, on request, for people 
with disability. 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our Shire” tab. 
 

Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FROM THE MAY COUNCIL MEETING 
Council welcomed the Wirrpanda Foundation to the May 
meeting, with David Wirrpanda, Troy Cook and Robbie 
Miniter conducting a Cultural Awareness Workshop for 
Councillors and staff.  The workshop provided a greater 
insight into Aboriginal culture and history, and the impacts 
on past and present generations.  While confronting at 
times, it is the conversation that everyone should have, 
and we thank David, Troy and Robbie for their time. 

L-R Troy Cook, Robbie Miniter, John Farmer (Works  
Supervisor), Max Barrett (Parks and Gardens Trainee), 

David Wirrpanda 

Council received the minutes from two meetings of the Bush Fire Advisory Committee (BFAC) and endorsed the  
appointments of key brigade personnel for the 2018-2019 fire season: 

Fire Control Officers: 
 Broomehill East Brigade – Luke Simpson 
 Broomehill West Brigade – Ben Hewson 
 Broomehill Central Brigade – Neil Tears 
 Tambellup East Brigade – Andrew Leonhardt 
 Tambellup West Brigade – Derek Sadler 
 Tambellup Volunteer Fire & Emergency Service – 

Laurie Hull 
 Community Emergency Services Manager - Cindy 

Pearce 

Fire Weather Officers: 
 Chief Bushfire Control Officer – Ian Cunningham 
 Deputy Chief Bushfire Control Officer – Wayne 
 Newbey 
 Deputy Chief Bushfire Control Officer – Kim Oliver 

Council also endorsed the recommendation from the BFAC that when landowners with land holdings spanning across a 
brigade boundary intend to burn, a permit should be obtained from each of the relevant Fire Control Officers prior to 
commencing burning.  It is anticipated that this measure will result in improved communications between brigades 
and landowners. 
 
Council accepted the Interim Audit report as provided by Lincolns Accountants.  The interim audit, which was  
completed in March, is undertaken prior to the end of the financial year to assess internal systems, controls and  
procedures which ensure the integrity of the Shire’s data and confirm reliance on the financial reports. 
 
Council endorsed the draft ‘Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Fire Break Order and Information Booklet 2018-2019’.  This 
booklet will be distributed to all residents by mail in July. 

 

PENSIONER RATES REBATES 
All pensioners are reminded that in order to claim the 
Pensioner Rebate in 2017/2018 the amount due on your 
rate notice needs to be paid (in full) before 30 June, 
2018.  If you think you may be eligible for a rebate and 
require further information, please contact Erryn at the 
Shire.  If you haven’t registered as a pensioner please do 
so as soon as possible.  We will require a copy of your 
pension card. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its   
residents and customers.  If you would like to provide feedback on 
Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

 Attend in person at either of our administration offices -  
Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm Monday to Friday,  
Broomehill office Tuesday to Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

 Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

 Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

 Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

 Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
For all methods, please include your name and contact details so we 
are able to respond to you. 

COMMUNITY STRATEGIC PLANNING WORKSHOPS/
SURVEYS 
Thank you to those members of the community who  
responded to the Community Strategic Plan Review  
survey or attended one of the workshops.  We had a  
total of 130 responses, which is around 11% of our   
population.   The data is presently being analysed and a 
draft document will be available to the community for 
comment in coming weeks.  Residents wishing to receive 
a copy of the draft Plan are invited to contact Pam Hull at 
the Shire on 9825 3555. 

WORKS  
While the farming community (and Shire dams) were 
keen for some rain, the near-perfect conditions during 
May allowed for the construction program for 2017-2018 
to be largely completed.  Works included sealing on  
Warrenup Rd, sealing of patches on Tambellup West Rd, 
sealing on Broomehill-Kojonup Rd and Gnowangerup-
Tambellup Rd, and concreting of the washdown bay at 
the Tambellup depot.  The survey and design works at 
the Nardlah Rd -  Broomehill-Gnowangerup Road  
intersection have been completed and construction 
started late in May.  At the Tambellup West Rd –  
Warrenup Rd intersection, construction to improve sight 
lines has commenced. 

 Sealing – Gnowangerup-Tambellup Rd 

Tanks and concrete pad – washdown bay 

With most of the works crew being onsite on the  
construction projects, maintenance grading during the 
month was limited, however the following roads were 
graded:  Birt Rd, Hassell Rd, Burridge Rd, Aylmore Rd, 
Witham Rd, Nazzari Rd.  The maintenance crew also  
responded to numerous reports of trees falling across 
roads, as well carrying out pot hole patching, sign and 
guidepost maintenance and assisted with tree pruning in 
the townsites. 
 

The parks and gardens team has taken advantage of the 
mild conditions to complete some tree pruning, as well 
as scheduled oval maintenance, repairs to reticulation 
systems and weeding of gardens in both towns.   
Landscaping work has started at the Broomehill Complex, 
following consultation with the Committee.   Dam levels 
are low, which is normal for this time of the year. We 
have been fortunate in the last couple of years to have 
received good summer and autumn rains to top them up, 
but this year?  – bring it on, any time now will be great! 
 

It is planned to get a head start on the mosquitos this 
year, with fogging to be commenced as soon as the rains 
arrive.  Fogging will be conducted between 5pm and 7pm 
on days when conditions are suitable. 

WASTE TRANSFER STATION – PRE PAID TIP CARDS 
Residents are reminded that the yellow 2017/2018 
Waste Transfer Station passes expire on 31 July 2018, 
and will not be accepted after that date.  New passes 
valid for 2018/2019 will be distributed with rates notices 
for those residents who do not receive the kerbside  
rubbish and recycling collections, and prepaid passes will 
be available to purchase at the Shire Administration 
offices after 1 July 2018.  For more information please 
contact the Shire. 
 
The purpose of a Waste Transfer Station is to minimise 
the amount of waste going to landfill, and maximise  
opportunities for recycling.  By sorting your load before 
you go to the Tip, and making sure your recyclables are 
clean and uncontaminated, you will be doing your bit to 
help our environment. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Tambellup Community Pavilion Assoc. 

The AGM of the TCPA will be held on 21st June at 6.30pm at the  

Pavilion. 
We invite all members to attend.  How do you think the first year has gone? What can still be 

done?   

The TCPA committee comprises the delegates from each of the five foundation clubs (Junior 

Football, Bowls, Hockey, Tennis and Cricket) plus two community delegates who are  

currently the Secretary and Treasurer.  

The incoming committee will include the five foundation club delegates and two community 

members  - please see page 27 for Voting rights and Election of the Executive Committee. 

SHEEP DOG PUPS FOR SALE 
Sheep dog male pups—8 weeks old. Kelpie / short haired Border Collie cross. 

Father—Yard dog—barks and barks, Mother—Paddock and yard—silent worker. 

Both parents loyal, obedient and good natured dogs. To working homes only.  

Wormed and flea treated.  

$200. Phone Michael 0427 253 069 

STAFF MOVEMENTS 
We were sad to farewell Siegrid Reed, our Broomehill 
Customer Service Officer, during May.  Siegrid joined the 
Shire in August 2006, and during her time here has been 
a much valued member of the team, as well as the 
Broomehill community. Siegrid and Kevin are sailing off 
into retirement, and we wish them both all the very best 
on their journey.  We will miss you Siegrid! 
All is not lost however - we also welcomed Jacinta 
Panting to staff early in May, to fill the position vacated 
by Siegrid.  Jacinta comes to us with previous local  
government and library experience and has fitted in well.  
Welcome Jacinta!   

BROOMEHILL SHIRE OFFICE HOURS 
We are pleased to advise that the Broomehill Office is 
once again open Monday to Friday, from 8.30am -
4.30pm (closed from 12.00 – 1.00pm). 
Department of Licensing services are presently only  
available at the Broomehill office on Wednesdays until 
staff have been able to undertake the necessary training.  
We ask for your patience in this regard, and advise that 
the full licensing service is available at the Tambellup 
office, Monday – Friday 8.30am – 4.00pm. 

LOCAL BRIGADES ASSIST WITH ALBANY FIRES 
The recent spate of fires experienced in Albany, Denmark, and the 
Porongurup and Stirling Ranges saw an incredible response from 
brigades from across the lower half of the state, including     
Broomehill and Tambellup.  We are aware that a number of     
members of our farmer brigades travelled to assist at the Stirling 
Range fire, and crews from Broomehill Central brigade and        
Tambellup VFES unit were called in to assist at the Redmond fire, 
under the direction of our CESM, Cindy Pearce. DFES Great     
Southern has extended their sincere appreciation to all those      
brigade and unit members who turned out to assist in what were 
extremely trying conditions. 

Tambellup and Katanning crews in Albany before being stood down. 

 

WA DAY LONG WEEKEND 

2, 3, 4 JUNE 2018 
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NAIDOC Week 2018 celebrates the invaluable contributions 

that Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women have 

made—and continue to make—to our communities, our 

families, our rich history and to our nation. 

This artwork portrays the courage and resilience of  

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women. From the  

ripples of fresh water and salt water, across the travel  

pathways and song lines of our traditional lands and skies. 
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SOUP & SWEETS FOR SENIORS  

Tambellup and Broomehill residents invited to attend 

Date:  Thursday 21st June 11.30am 

At the Tambellup CRC 

**Guest Speaker attending!** 
 

Please RSVP by Monday 18th 98251 177 

 

 

Coffee and Tea Catch Up 

Morning tea for ladies over 60 

years young 

10am  

Henry Jones Building 

29 June 2018 

(Last Friday of every month) 

Contact Meriel 0429 025 862 

Or Lynn 0427 241 123 

 

Special thanks to Keith, Louise, Marni, Pam & 

Erryn from the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 

who provided our soup & sweets for the Seniors. 

Compliments to you all. 
 

 

****** 

Tambellup CRC would like to thank Coral Green for 

her beautiful quilts she made which were given out 

the three lucky seniors at our “Soup for Seniors” 

luncheon. 

So very kind of you. 
 

 

****** 

Special thanks to Alan Jones & Evelyn Halden for 

attending to the CRC community gardens.   

They look fabulous!  

 

Deepest Sympathy 

To Ann, Will, Liz, Beattie, John and  

families on the  passing of  

Ian Carrington-Jones. 

Our thoughts are with you all  

Sympathy message for the passing of Sue Fardon. 

Sue was a teacher at Tambellup Primary School in the mid 

80’s. She was known as Miss Taplin. 

Sue married Graeme Fardon and they had a son Tim.  

She continued teaching through out her life often as a 

music specialist. 
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Broomehill Playgroup hosts big morning tea for cancer, raises record amount 
The Broomehill Playgroup building was bursting on Thursday for the annual Biggest Morning Tea, a national 
Cancer Council fundraising initiative that the Broomehill Playgroup has been on board with for more than a 
decade. 
Morning tea connoisseurs came from far and wide to enjoy a catch up with friends, peruse beautiful regional 
pop up shop favourites and importantly raise money for cancer research in the stunning May sunshine. 
A record  $1074 was raised for the Cancer Council, and much of this came from the now-famous playgroup 
raffle -  where all the pop up shop owners generously donated an item from their businesses to be raffled, 
raising money for the Cancer Council. 
A huge thanks must go out to those pop up shop owners - Sally C Australia, Style and Leaf Co, Farmers Wife 
Handpicked Hampers and Drip Designs from Cranbrook, Katanning’s Designs by Emma, the lovely Sally from 
Little Bird’s Preserves, and of course to Carmen from Little Nomadic Trader. 
Playgroup president Jenna Green was thrilled with the morning’s fund raising event.  
“We are so lucky to have such a great group of playgroup mums – especially this year with four new mums 
and babies joining our Playgroup. 
“The girls all pitch in to make it work.  They all do amazing efforts with cooking, set up and cleaning up after, 
and it’s so nice to catch up with everyone from all around who comes and supports our day”, she said. 
“And the weather – hopefully today’s sunshine will be followed up by some serious rain but in the meantime 
everyone seemed to really enjoy their morning out in some May sunshine.  
“I had so many lovely comments from people about the food and what a great event we put on. Whoever 
came up with the idea in the first place sure is onto a winner and it’s for such a great cause”, she concluded. 

Photos of the event on page 11 

Broomehill Historical Market Day 
On April 14th, the BHS held it first market day, we had good weather and a great turn up of  
approximately 30 stall holders. 
It was held in the grounds of the museum, a beautiful space situated under shady trees, with plenty 
of room for all.  
The petting zoo and the Fire Engine with assistance from fire brigade members was a great  
favourite with the children, most who had  their faces painted into delightful animal or  
fantasy creatures. 
There was a great selection of food stalls, local produce and more, drawing an excellent  
response from the local community and passers by alike with positive comments and  
enthusiasm for more. 
BHS is thrilled with the overall outcome and are looking forward to more  community events in the 
future. Watch this space. 

See photos of event on page 11 

RED CROSS EMERGENCY SERVICES 
WOULD YOU BE INTERESTED IN BECOMING A MEMBER OF THE KATANNING AND 

DISTRICTS RED CROSS EMERGENCY SERVICES TEAM? 

A TRAINING WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD IN KATANNING ON 5TH JULY, 2018.  THIS 

TRAINING IS NECESSARY TO BECOME A TEAM MEMBER AND TO PROVIDE SUPPORT 

TO PEOPLE AFFECTED BY A DISASTER. 

A RED CROSS EMERGENCY SERVICE VOLUNTEER IS TRAINED TO SUPPORT  

INDIVIDUALS, FAMILIES AND COMMUNITIES TO PREPARE FOR, RESPOND TO AND 

RECOVER FROM THE PSHYCHOLOGICAL IMPACTS OF A DISASTER (E.G. FIRE, FLOOD, 

EARTHQUAKE). 

IF YOU WOULD BE ABLE TO ASSIST IN THIS ESSENTIAL WORK PLEASE CONTACT  

HELEN BIGNELL FOR ANY FURTHER INFORMATION.  98 241 270  MOB. 0428241370 
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Top Left—Right: 

* Trena Dennis, Wendy Webster and playgroup 

president Jenna Green.   

* Broomehill Playgroup members Abby Seargent 

(left) with baby Florence and Bronwyn Justins 

with Logan Webster.  
* Lyn Dilley, Elaine Hewson and Helen Bignell all 

enjoyed a cuppa and some delicious morning tea 

at the event.  

Bottom Left—Right: 

 Broomehill Primary School principal  

Morgan Dezotti with Colleen Paganoni 

from A Smart Start  
* Harper Heron keeps a careful eye on her 

cuppa at Broomehill Playgroup’s Biggest 

Morning Tea.  

* Broomehill Playgroup’s Kate Adam with 

Sally from Little Bird’s Preserves, and Karen 

Anderson.   

 

See page  

10 for details 
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Since the Gnowangerup Pool opened this summer, in 

October 2017, a group of dedicated swimmers have been 

enjoying the Shire of Gnowangerup’s early morning 

swimming schedule of meeting at the pool at 6am every 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday morning, and improving 

their swimming and enjoying the increased fitness that 

comes with swimming.  

The group has swum hundreds of kilometres over the 

summer and this culminated in the group heading to 

Kununurra on May 3rd to compete the 2018 Lake Argyle 

Swim.  

Two teams, named ‘Bangers From Gnangers 1 & 2’  

competed in and completed the 10km Quad Swim in very 

respectable times of 3:54hrs and 4:03hrs, both teams 

finishing in the middle of the pack of the other 40 teams 

in their division. Some acknowledgment that almost one 

third of the team was from Tambellup possibly should 

have been noted in the team names, however with the 

nominations for the event being filled in around ten 

minutes there wasn’t a lot of time to be creative. Next 

time…. 

Lake Argyle is an incredible backdrop for a swim. Its 

703km2 surface area holds more than 10,000 gigalitres 

of water and is home to Australia’s largest collection of 

freshwater crocodiles. There are currently 30-35,000 

freshwater crocs in the lake, a fact not lost on some of 

the swimmers! The water temperature on the day of the 

swim was 27 degrees, and the air temperature was 37 

degrees – absolutely perfect! 

The swimmers each took turns swimming 5 minute 

‘sprints’, alongside the boat carrying the other swimmers 

and a support kayak there to fight off any rogue crocs! 

With water  visibility being less than 1m, it was a little 

daunting  at times, especially when the dam banks were 

near, and the unseen crocs not far away.  

Changeovers were made in the water, with a high five 

and then the retiring swimmer returned to the boat. All 

eight swimmers found the swimming relatively easy,  

despite the waves and water currents of the lake. We 

were greeted at the finish line with a cool glass of  

champagne, and then enjoyed an evening at Lake Argyle 

with a sit-down dinner for 700 people (the Kimberley’s 

largest meal!) 

The early morning swimmers would like to extend their 

gratitude to the Shire of Gnowangerup for allowing the 

pool to be opened to the public in the early mornings. 

We certainly could not have prepared for this event  

otherwise. Thanks also to Andre for all of his help making 

the pool available to us, and to everyone for their well 

wishes and support! 
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Topics Submissions 

All submissions for Topics are due by 25th of the month. 
Email—tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop off your information to the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Offices. 

Broomehill Historical Society News 
The historical association has undergone changes recently with a new committee being sworn in 
and a bright new future envisaged. 
We have plans to refresh and rebrand the historical society into a community centre. This will mean 
the museum will be closed for a period of time to allow for new methods of inventory and if  
successful with our grant applications new equipment, fittings and displays. 
With the Men's Shed as well as a proposed Community Garden in conjunction with a refreshed  
museum, we hope it will lead to more markets as well as involvement from different people in the 
whole community. Men’s Shed contact—Neil Tears 0417 939 684. 
 
Plaudits - 
The new committee wishes to recognise the efforts of those past and present members; many of 
whom have devoted a great deal of time in research, (most especially Ernie) as well as the regular 
commitment to keep our small museum open for visitors. We acknowledge your long service,  
persistence and dedication in maintaining the collection for enjoyment by many in the future. 
 
Meriel 0429025862, Liam 0439519544 - secretary 

If you have a passion for working with children, consider joining a dynamic and 

enthusiastic Child Care Centre 

KOJONUP CHILD CARE CENTRE 

Play and Learn is a not-for-profit, Committee run centre dedicated to providing quality child 

care, interactive learning and memorable experiences. We are looking for a highly motivated 

Educator to inspire and be part of a great team, teaching and caring for children from birth to 

12 years of age. 

Diploma qualified or keen to study applicant preferred. 

Casual role 3-5 days per week, 4-8 hours per day 8am—6pm, depending on child ratios. 

Award rate $ dependant on qualifications and experience. 

Working with Children Check essential. 

For more information, submit your expression of interest or CV to: 

Management Committee President—wandoohills@bordernet.com.au or Kez 08 9831 0001 
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Circulation of over 500 printed copies in the Tambellup 

and Broomehill District, State-Wide subscribers and 

electronic downloads.    Proudly brought to you by the 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of 

Broomehill—Tambellup  and Generous Community 

Donors: 

Rae King, Tambellup Hotel 

The Tambellup Lions 

Club is happy to hold 

another town working 

bee in June or July if 

there are any  

community members 

who are having difficulty doing their 

handyman jobs around the 

yard, e.g. gutters, yard 

clean up, chain sawing, 

basic fix it jobs. 

 

Please contact Andrew 

Webster  0439629209 or 

 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Yes we are getting to that time of year again for our Soup and 

Sweets for Seniors. 

We would like to kindly ask if any  community members may 

volunteer to make soup and sweets for the 

month of: 

JULY 

If you or any friends may be interested, 

please contact  the Tambellup CRC on   

9825 1177. 

Tambellup Playgroup  

“Our Favourite Recipes” Cookbook 

Available at the Tambellup Post 

Office—$20  
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Mother’s Day at the Tambellup CRC 

Thank you to all the lovely ladies who attended. 

Special thanks to lee Lay for her donation of a beautiful “Exclusively Lee” handbag, the lucky 

lady receiving this was Louise Cristinelli. 

Thank you also to Alice for her amazing decorations. 
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Senior’s  
Soup & Sweets 

Thank you to all who attended our soup & 
sweets for Senior’s. 

 

Special thanks to Coral Green for the donation 
of three beautiful quilts, our luck winners were 

very happy! 
 

Delicious food catered by the Shire of  
Broomehill—Tambellup.   

 

See you all again next month! 
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Thank you to everyone who attended our Peruvian Afternoon Tea with Alfajores  
at the  Tambellup CRC on the 22nd May.  Our special guest, Agnes Tschopp, gave 
us a very personal insight into life in this interesting South American country.  As  
regional residents, I don’t think any of us wished to trade places with the Peruvi-
an regional lifestyle – although the donkey ride up to the country homes looked  
interesting but the roasted guinea pig……well, ‘nuf said!  The Afternoon Tea was 
delicious and the Raffles were delightful, thanks to all who contributed.  We also 
welcomed many southern CWA members from Denmark, Mt Barker & Rocky  

For our June activity, we have decided to have a U F O Day.  UFO, you say?  Yes, 
of course it means…….  

UNFINISHED OBJECTS Day 

So, if you have any unfinished object in your cupboard, be it knitting, sewing, 
stamping, jewellery making or whatever your weakness at the time may be.  Pack 
it up, pack a picnic lunch and come for a casual day out with friends and maybe 

get some new ideas for more activities.  We may even have a scone cooking 
demo!! 

NEXT MEETING:  We meet on the 2nd Thursday of the month.  

 ALL WELCOME. 
THURSDAY, 14th JUNE, 2018 

From 9.45am for a 10am start 
CWA ROOMS, HENRY ST, TAMBELLUP. 
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DID YOU  KNOW...                                           

      Rhymers will be readers: it’s that simple.  
Experts in literacy and child development have discovered that if children  

know eight nursery rhymes by heart by the time they’re four years old,  
they’re usually among the best readers by the time they’re eight. 

                                                                                                     Mem Fox 

Wow!  

The feedback from the Resiliency workshop held on Wednesday 16th 

May was great. Thank you to everyone who attended.  

Special thanks to Sarah Taylor for organising the presenter,  

                            Monica Nazzari and Carolyn Cunningham for looking 

    after the Little ones in the crèche 

                            Jamie for running ‘Play in The Park’                             

                            Jane Cunningham for being so accommodating 

Reading with Your Little Ones: 

Young children are naturally curious and eager to learn new words and ideas. They enjoy 

silly, nonsense words and rhymes, and acting out stories. 

 When you read together, cuddle up with your child on your lap. Remember to look at 

each other, as well as the book. 

 Let your child lead the way. It’s OK to skip pages or reread the same story again and 

again. 

 Ask your child to point out things in the pictures. (“Where is the balloon? Can you find 

the balloon?”) 

 Ask your child to name things in the pictures and talk about them. (Point to the train 

and ask, “What is this?” Then ask, “What sound does a train make?”) 

 Use pictures to teach new words. (“See the trumpet? A trumpet is a loud instrument 

that makes music.” Then pretend to play the trumpet.) 

 Use the story to start a conversation. (“Look! The bears are baking cookies. Remember 

when we baked cookies?”) 
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              CRC updates 

The Future:  From July 2019, the funding allocation for the CRC program across the state will be     

reduced from $13 million per annum to $8 million following a review of all Royalties for Regions 

funded programs of which the CRC network is one such program. The CRC Service Delivery Proposal 

(2019-2020) from our single funding body, the Department of Primary Industries and Regional  

Development (DPIRD) has been met with mixed reviews from across the CRC network. I doubt that 

there are any CRC’s that are happy with the proposal but, at least, no CRC’s will be defunded at this 

stage so we must look on that as a positive. Under this new proposal, Tambellup would be offered 

Tier 1 funding which would be in the region of $70,000.00 per year - previously we received around 

$106,000.00 per year from DPIRD. This shortfall in funding will need to be looked at closely by our 

Management Committee as to how this will impact our services here in Tambellup. This could  

ultimately result in further reduced hours of opening, loss of staff and a greater reliance, once 

again, on volunteers - seems to be the catch phrase in rural  communities - as if volunteers don’t 

already give so much of their time!! 

Under this proposal, CRC’s will be expected to be open a minimum 25hrs per week and future  

focus would be on delivery and facilitation of government, health and/or community information 

services - CRC’s will not be funded to provide social events, even though this has been a part of 

our delivery in the past.  Upskilling of community, technology engagement and online service  

delivery will be a major focus. 

Now:  Proposed funding offers aside, the CRC is ticking along quite nicely at the moment as we 

strive to provide the best services that we can. We continue to be contracted by the Shire of 

Broomehill-Tambellup to provide Library services to the Tambellup community so please pop in and 

speak to our library officer Sheree Beaton for any library requirements. Beth Schlueter and Alice 

Gallagher, as acting   co-managers of the centre, are doing their best to continue with all other  

services - printing, publishing, laminating , coordinating workshops /information sessions etc. so 

come on in and see if we can help you with anything. 

Meet our current Volunteer Management Committee:  

Chair   Aileen Prout     Secretary  Sally Walker 

Treasurer  John Lawrence 

Committee Pauline Roosendaal, Trixie Hampton, Liz Reynalds, Lynthia Flowers,  

Shire Rep  Monica Nazzari 

To contact the CRC:   ph 98 251 177; email: manager@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 

Remember:  USE IT, OR LOSE IT  -     this may well be the case with many 

small CRC’s in the future 
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Come into the Tambellup CRC and have a look through the newly 

completed ‘Voters Lists’ from 1903—1937—Volume 1 

Discover who lived in our community during these years—you maybe 

surprised! 

These lists have been compiled and hand written by enthusiastic 
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Tambellup Library New Book Exchange 

Adult  Non Fiction  

 

Tambellup Library New Book Exchange—Children   
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In the 1970s in a run-down, rainy 

industrial town, Jo Nesbo's  Macbeth 

centres around a police force  

struggling to shed an incessant drug 

problem. Duncan, chief of police, is 

idealistic and   visionary, a dream to 

the townspeople but a nightmare 

for criminals. The drug trade is ruled 

by two drug lords, one of whom, a 

master of manipulation named  

Hecate, has connections with the 

highest in power, and plans to use 

them to get his way.  

Midwife Noni Frost needs a miracle. Among 

the white gums of the NSW northern rivers, 

Rivertown Hospital's maternity unit is under 

threat and will close unless a new  

obstetrician is hired to share the on-call load. 

When Iain McCloud and his pregnant  

teenage daughter, Jacinta, arrive in town to 

await the birth of Jacinta's baby, Noni's 

stressed but that doesn't stop the sparks 

from flying between her and Iain. When 

Noni's young son, Harley, goes missing,  

everything comes to a head. With lives at 

risk, Noni and Iain must draw on all their 

strength and work  together.  

Tambellup Library New Book Exchange—Adult Fiction  
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Tambellup CRC would like to introduce a new range of eco-friendly products available to purchase. 

Catrosa, a variety of soaps, woodcraft, handmade gifts & naturally grown and processed olive oil. 

Also available is a gorgeous range of Exclusively Lee bags created by Lee Lay, a perfect gift for that special 

lady. 

FOR SALE 
1x Old Fire Trailer—not licensed 

1x Old 18ft Stock Crate 

1x BA Mister 

1x Metal Wool Table 

2x Mobile Wool Bins 

1x Ajax Wool Press 

1x BHB Auto Light Wool Press with 

Power Pack 

1x Set Alfix Scales—Platform 

1x 10ft TPL Grader Blade (150) -  

Burando Hills—Near New 

1x Set Stock Yards 

1x Roll Chief Hay Clover (5 Rolls)  

1x Aluminium Sheep Race—8ft x 2ft 

To Give Away: 2x J Bedford Trucks 
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Tambellup Community Pavilion Assoc.                                                                                    

AGM  -  Voting and Election Procedure 
Voting rights as per TCPA constitution: 

(1) Ordinary members, are aged 18 and over, do not have voting rights (unless they are elected to an  

Executive Committee position) but are entitled to speak at general meetings. Ordinary members must be 

affiliated with an affiliated clubs or user group.  

(2) Social members, who are not members of an affiliated club or user group but are regular users of  

the facilities. Social members do not have voting rights (unless they are elected to an Executive Committee 

position) but are entitled to speak at general meetings.  

(3) Junior members, are aged 17 or under, do not have voting rights but are entitled to speak at        

general meetings. Junior members must be affiliated with an affiliated club or user group, and be  

nominated by a parent or guardian.  

Election of Executive Committee Members as per TCPA constitution: 

(1)  The business and affairs of the Association will be managed exclusively by a Executive Committee 

consisting of; (a) One delegate from each of the Affiliated clubs/user groups;                                                                                                           

(b) up to two community delegates; and                                                                                                                                                   

(c) up to two additional Affiliated club delegates; and                                                                                                                            

(d) one Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup appointed delegate.  

(2) The Office Holders for the Association will be chosen from the nominated delegates and shall include:                

(a) A Chairperson;    (b) A Secretary; and    (c) A Treasurer.  

(3)  The remaining nominated delegates shall be ordinary committee members.  

(4) The maximum number of committee members shall not exceed 11 members. 
     

Nomination of committee members as per TCPA constitution: 
(1) Affiliated clubs/user Groups Delegates:  

(a) Affiliated clubs/user groups will conduct their own elections to determine two representatives (delegate and 

proxy) for the committee and provide the names of these representatives at the AGM  

(b) Nominations must be received in writing to the secretary at least 7 days before the AGM  

(c) All delegates and proxies must be a member of the club they are representing and be appointed by their club as 

the recognised delegate  

(2) Community member delegates  

(a) At least 28 days prior to the AGM the secretary must publicly advertise on a notice board based at the Tambellup 

Community Pavilion a request for nominations for community member delegates.  

(b) Written notice of a nomination must be received by the secretary at least 7 days before the AGM;  

(c) The written notice must include a statement by another member in support of the nomination;  

(d) If the nominations equal the number of vacancies the delegates will be duly elected at the AGM.;  

(e) If more members have nominated than are available positions, the members at the meeting must vote in  

accordance with procedures that have been determined by the committee to decide who is to be elected to the  

positions;  

(f) Each member present at the meeting may vote for one member who has nominated for the position;  

(g) A member who has nominated for the position may vote for themselves.  
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TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB 
Results for April and May 2018 

It has been a great start to the 2018 Golf Season for members of the Tambellup Golf Club. We have seen some old  

faces return, some new ones join us and the usual golf tragics turning up each week.  If you are thinking of playing  

golf but not sure where to start, please contact us and we will do everything we can to help get you started.  

Paul Cunningham 0427 251 314 paulncarolyn@bigpond.com 

 Opening Day Sat 28 April – Sponsored by Bendigo Bank  3 
Man Ambrose 

18 Holes 

Winners - Mark Coyne, Hosea Coyne, Alan Jones 

Runners Up - Nigel Sheridan, Jan Batchelor, John Lawrence 

9 Holes 

Winners - Beth Trezona, Kay O’Neill, Kate Sheridan 

Runners Up - Declan O’Neill, Carolyn Cunningham, Sophie 
Lane 

Men’s Nearest Pin #11 – Alan Jones 

Ladies’ Nearest Pin #2 – Karan Murray 

Bendigo Bank #6 – Trevor King 

Nearest Pin #14 – Alan Jones 

Men’s Longest Drive #9 – Nick Lockyer 

Ladies’ Longest Drive #1 – Lynthia Flowers 

  

5th May 2018 – Sponsored by Landmark 

4BBB Stableford 

18 Holes 

Winners - Sarah Taylor, A Tuckett 

Runners Up - Cam Taylor, Paul Cunningham 

9 Holes 

Winners - Winton Nazzari, Carolyn Cunningham 

Runners Up - Sophie Lane, Ezzard Flowers 

Men’s Nearest Pin #2 – Mark Coyne 

Ladies’ Nearest Pin #6 – Wendy Bradshaw 

Bendigo Bank #14 – Paul Cunningham 

  

12th May 2018 – Sponsored by Ezzard Flowers 
Par 

18 Holes 

Winner - Cam Taylor 

Runners Up - Paul Cunningham 

9 Holes 

Winner - Pam Hull 

Runner Up - Declan O’Neill 

Men’s Nearest Pin #11 – Alan Jones 

Ladies’ Nearest Pin #6 – Kay O’Neill 

Bendigo Bank – Karan Murray 

Nearest Pin #14 – Ray Williams 

Best 3rd Ladies’ #13 – Lynthia Flowers 

Best 2nd #3 – Ken Schlueter 

Longest Putt #5 – Wade Hayward 

Nearest Marker #7 – Garry Sheridan 
Best 3rd #9 – Shane Woods 

19th May 2018 – Sponsored by Ray Williams Stroke & Putting 

18 Holes 

Winner – Cam Taylor 

Runner Up – Sarah Taylor 

Putting Winner – Nick Lockyer 

9 Holes 

Winner – Kate Sheridan 

Runner Up – Trevor King 

Putting winner – Kate Sheridan 

Men’s Nearest Pin #6 – Garry Sheridan 

Ladies’ Nearest Pin #14 – Sarah Taylor 

Bendigo Bank #11 – Nick Lockyer 

Best 2nd #13 – Mark Coyne 

Best 3rd #9 – Cam Taylor 

Longest Putt #5 – Nick Lockyer 

Longest Putt #18 – Gary Sheridan 

  

26th May 2018 – Sponsored by Primaries 

Stableford 

18 Holes 

Winner – Cam Taylor 

Runner Up – Paul Cunningham 

9 Holes 

Winner – Monica Nazzari 

Runner up – Winton Nazzari 

Men’s Nearest Pin #2 – Mick Batchelor 

Ladies’ Nearest Pin #11 – Karan Murray 
Men’s monthly longest drive #16 – Mark Coyne 

Ladies’ monthly longest drive #18 – Karan Murray 

Bendigo Bank #14 – Sarah Taylor 

Open Day— 

18 Hole Winners 

With Bendigo 

Bank Manager 

Steve Smith 
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Broomehill Golf Club 
 

RESULTS 

 14/4/18 Opening Day – 4 Person Ambrose -  

Sponsor – Boyles Shearing Service 

Winners – 65 Gross -  S Hanna, C Russell, A Goodall, A 

Woithe 

R/UP – 67 Gross – B Dennis, S Richardson, T Dennis, K 

Winspear 

  

21/4/18 Stableford 

Winner- S Hanna - 37 Points 

R/UP – K Winspear – 34 Points 

Naga A Goodall – 26 Points 

  

28/4/18 Stableford 

Winner – A Goodall – 36 Points 

R/UP – P Dewar – 35 Points 

  

5/5/18 Stroke 

Gross Winner – P Russell 76 

Nett Winner – P Dewar 66 

Nett R/UP – P Russell 67 

9 Hole winner – B Dennis  

  

12/5/18 Stableford 

Winner – A Goodall – 35 Points 

R/Up – S Hanna – 35 Points  

9 Hole winner A Bushell  

  

19/5/18 Par 

Winner – S Hanna -1 

9 Hole Winner – S Thompson 

  

***INFORMATION*** 

  

We play every Saturday afternoon. New 

Members are always welcome for 18 or 9 

holes. 18 holes  

commences at 12:15pm and 9 holes at 

2:00pm  

Contact Captain Charles Russell 

0407836788 for any enquiries. 

  

Please note that child minding is available 

from 2pm every Saturday. Contact Brant 

Dennis 0409086093 by Thursday evening if 

you wish to use this  

service.   

  

We are looking at holding some Introduction 

June Local Winter Sport Fixtures: 
 

Central Great Southern  

Hockey Association 
2 June—General Bye 

Junior Carnival—Bunbury 

Men’s Country Week—Perth 

9 June—Broomehill 

D Grade  9.30  BH vs KA Blue 

  11.00  WO vs TA 

Minkey 12.00 

Women 2.00  BH vs KA 

Men  3.30  TA2 vs KO  

16 June—Kojonup 

D Grade 9.30  BH vs KO 

    TA vs KA Red 

Minkey 12.00 

23 June—Tambellup 

D Grade 12.30  BH vs WO 

    TA vs KO 

Minkey 1.15 

Men  2.00  TA2 vs BH 

Men  3.30  TA1 vs KO 

Women 3.30  BH vs TA 

30 June—Woodanilling 

D Grade 11.00  BH vs TA 

Minkey 12.00 

Men  12.30  WO1 vs BH 

Women  2.00  WO vs BH 

Men  2.00  TA1 vs KA 

Women 3.30  KO vs TA 

 

    

Broomehill Golf Club 
2 Stableford 

3 New Golfers Day 

9 Stroke (count putts) 

16 Par 

17 New Golfers Day 

23 Stableford 

30 Stableford 

 

Tambellup Golf Club 
2 Stroke (First Championship Qualifying Round) 

9 Men’s Intraclub Day 

16 2 person Ambrose (Community Day & Steak 

Night) 

23 Stableford—Hidden Partners 

24 Par 
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Abby’s Sheep Poo & Pine Cone’s For Sale 

Sheep Poo—$5.00 per bag 

Pine Cones—$5.00 per 5kg bag 

Contact Kristy 0417 986 653 for delivery 

 

Broomehill Historical Notes 
 The West Australian Monday August 13 1888 

DISTRICT NEWS Kojonup 

The long talked of change in the mail service has a t last taken place. The royal mail left here on Thursday morning last on her first trip to 

Eticup to await the arrival of the mails from Albany. We will now have weekly communication between Perth and Albany. This event is well 

worth noticing, as it brings us a step nearer to the long wished for time when we will be able to dash along in the iron horse to the tune of 

twenty-five miles an hour. Talking of the changes reminds me of the bad arrangement that has been made in the placing of mail horses    

between Williams and Eticup. For instance, the Williams team runs to Barron’s, only 11  miles, and the next set of horses travels 19 miles to 

the 131 station, where fresh horses are procured to run only 11 miles, where they change again to run 18 miles to Kojonup. The whole of the 

road on the previous stages is in very good order, but the unfortunate Kojonup horses have to go through Eticup to the line without any 

change whatever, a distance of 33 miles and over, being inferior bush track, in fact quite boggy and almost impassable during the wet       

season. Most people would think that this is where a change of horse would be required  

instead of at short intervals on the macadamised road. 

 The West Australian Friday October 5 1888 

On Tuesday last Mr Robert Hamdorf arrived in Perth as the representative of some 23 farmers of York’s Peninsula, South Australia. The men 

who have commissioned him to proceed here are substantial freeholders who are desirous of finding out whether Western Austral ia offers an 

opening for their labours. Mr Hamdorf came overland from Albany, and was especially pleased with the land at Eticup, and believes that with 

the stump-jumping plough much of it could be put under cultivation at once. Of other tracts as seen along the line, he also expressed  

approval. He intends, we believe, to thoroughly examine the settled districts of the colony before returning to South Austral ia to present his 

report. 

 The West Australian Thursday October 25 1888 

SITUATIONS VACANT 

Wanted: A man to take charge of a General Store near the railway line at Eticup. Reference and terms wanted. Apply at once to P Garrity & 

Son, Eticup (near 34 mile Ballast Pit) 

 Western Mail Saturday December 8 1888 

Conveyance of Mails 

Tenders Accepted 

…Henry Larsen, fortnightly on horseback, 3 years, between Albany and Kojonup via Woodburn, Jackalarup, Warrangup, Mongup, Magedup,  

Glengarry, Martinup and Eticup, at  £138 per annum. 

 Eastern Districts Chronicle Saturday February 23 1889 

Great Southern Railway 

Driving the Last Spike 

(From the Albany Mail) 

…We arrived at the 90 mile tanks at 11.45 and watered the iron horse. Nothing of importance until we got to Eticup, but as we came very near 

to the Central Station a flock of sheep took it into their heads to cross the line. Battle, murder and sudden death we prayed to be delivered 

from, but as those unfortunate sheep were transferred into mutton, the process could not have been painful, though sudden. The  

 carcasses remained on the line, but the heads flew like projectiles from a gun, several yards across the line. By the bye, in going through 

the country nothing is more annoying than to find the places we have heard of as townships are nothing of the kind. Mt Barker consisted 

as far as we could see, of a name, a police station and a blacksmith’s shop, with the glimpse of a public house in the far distance. We 

make an honourable distinction in the case of Eticup. Eticup has streets, and aristocratically named ones too. Having mentioned this    

dignity we shall leave Eticup, and run along as we did on Thursday to the Central Station at Wagin Lake, and eventually to the 121 miles, 

31-34 chains, where the line will be united…. 

 The Inquirer and Commercial News Friday April 26 1889 

News of the Day 

That the port of Albany will benefit largely by the construction of the Great Southern Railway is very generally believed, judging by the       

experiences of what has been accomplished by the projection of railways in other parts of Australia. The following paragraph, appearing in 

one of the Albany  papers on the 17th of this month is certainly encouraging: - On Thursday evening the largest train-load of sandalwood 

ever brought into Albany arrived for the ship Ebenzer, now loading at the W.A. Land Company’s jetty. 24 out of 25 truck load, weighing 

about 210 tons, belonged to       Messers J & W Bateman, of Fremantle, who are completing the cargo of the Ebenzer, under the able 

management of Mr E Tunney, who arrived here with the wood. The total load, amounting to about 240 tons was brought in from Eticup 
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MAKING SENSE   Part 2     by ‘Fossil’ 
 
Undoubtedly the major defining moment for Australia was the past period when the super continent of  
Gondwanaland separated into five major entities and hundreds of thousands of smaller islands, all surrounded by  
water – except Peninsula India. It was a period, spread over maybe 200 million years, when Earth’s bottom half was 
reshaped and repositioned, largely from within – Volcanoes. 
The area we call home, Broomehill-Tambellup, prior to this disruption was, once drained, the Yilgarn Block with water 
flowing south and slightly east. The area is a large repository for water or swamp. Today we call it the Bremer Basin. 
From Walpole to Jerramungup and Porongurup to Woodanilling – this large basin was fed by a complicated network of 
drainage channels draining from the northeast - the major paleo channel we today call the Coblimine River – odd  
remnant pools can still be found – one the Norrish Family at Tambellerup called the Washpool and others at  
Peringillup and to the east of Broomehill and further through Lake Dumbleyung to Harrismith. This large so called 
swamp may have been lacustrine (fresh to brackish water) though further south may have been invaded by shallow 
sea water after Gondwanas break up. 
There are many pointers around, particularly southeast of Broomehill, and North, South, East & West - shell bed,  
petrified wood, lignite coal, sedimented sand, spongelite, dolerite dykes, evaporite deposits (dolomite), the dominant 
Stirling Ranges and Madjenapurdap Lagoons. These lagoons, some may call billabongs, located to the southeast of the 
Tambellup town site, comprise a total of nine elongated ancient channels appearing to trend toward Toolbrunup and, 
in most cases, surrounded by sand mounds. It remains unclear whether the ancient Coblimine from the northeast may 
have abruptly changed direction to the southeast or alternatively the southwest through Moonies Hill. Certainly the 
presence of a large quantity of transported sand over an equally large area between Tambellup and Cranbrook sug-
gests a substantial depositional event has occurred – but was it water? Or maybe a combination of water, ice and 
wind. 
Western Australia and more particularly the Yilgarn Block is largely devoid of mountains in this period of time. All 
mountain ranges are related to weakness where the earth’s crust is thinnest and have been thrust upward. An  
xcursion to Bluff Knoll in the Stirling Ranges reveals the sedimentary layering of Earth’s crust and is still visible after 
possibly 30 million years. Our dolerite dykes are largely inert magma forced upward rarely above the earth’s surface as 
the weakness has cracked. Likewise the Flat Rocks, Moonies Hills area, Fairfield, Chilicup, Dartnall, Yeedabirup Rock, 
Spring Hill and a number of lesser known high points in the Shire. 
In 2016 the Western Australian Department of Mineral Exploration released an updated geology map of the whole 
state. It clearly shows a remarkable series on nine near parallel faults extending from the Stirling Axis to the Darling 
Scarp and beyond. Now called the Bremer Graben, the significance of which will undoubtedly attract further study as 
scientists try to discover why and how very large bodies of fresh water are expelling into the southern continental 
margins and also off the west coast. The question remains, just where this water is coming from and how it is getting 
there. 
One third of these fault lines traverse the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and their influence beyond their margins is 
probably of substance. Coincidentally, the major fault appears to align with Madjenapurdap Lagoons. 
Two of the faults appear to realign to the east as they reach the Stirling Axis trending from north westerly and the  
Darling Scarp – one almost a straight line from south Moonies Hill to just south of Gnowangerup. The second and 
seemingly the more significant of the nine faults from the axis at Toolbrunup to between Tambellup and Peringillup – 
Yeedabirrup Rock – Moodiarrup – Boddington – the Darling Scarp and possibly northward to Shark Bay (the 
Madjenapurdap one). 
The area between these two faults is considered seismically active of low intensity with its centre almost equal dis-
tance SW of Broomehill and NW of Tambellup townships - its influence stretching from the Shire of Woodanilling to 
the Shire of Cranbrook. The last shake recorded in mid-2007, and the most recent ‘boom’ heard at Moonies Hill in late 
2016. 
Interestingly, there has been speculation that both seismic events may have their origin in water movement below 
basement. Granitic basement rock appears to underlay the entire Yilgarn Block. It is also known to be fractured and 
faulted. Drilling in 1969 revealed that within the Shire, at least, the upper 1 – 10m can also be decayed – some drillers 
refer to this as rotten granite. One drill hole in the Dartnall area encountered 10m3 of decayed granite, the drill  
dropping to basement and saline water and at 30m depth. 
 
Next Issue:  the Gordon River; water movement; rainfall 
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Cranbrook Motocross Build on Track 

The first stage of the development at Sukey Hill Regional Motorcycling Facility is nearing completion with the official opening of 

the Motocross Track and the Scrutineer/First Aid Shed planned for Sunday 15th July 2018. 

This building has a fully equip first aid room, store room, disabled toilet and a drive through scrutineer bay. 

It will be a great opportunity for the club to showcase the sport of motocross to those attending, as the opening coincides with 

Cranbrook hosting the South West Interclub Series. Spectators will enjoy watching talent from as far away as Bunbury, Collie, 

Busselton and Manjimup. In addition to experiencing the close, social atmosphere of the spectator area which is surrounded on 

three sides by track or, taking a leisurely stroll around the entire track to see action from a different angle.  

Stage two is an ablution complex, followed by a track watering system and finally the clubhouse. 

May events included a John Young coaching clinic and a Come and Try Day. Next event is a Club Day with invitational to Classic 

MXWA from Darkan on Saturday 30th June 2018. Check out www.cranbrookmx.com . 

Cranbrook Men’s Shed  

Work on the Shed has slowed a bit this month with our focus being on completing a couple of private and community projects. 

Kevin has finished building a bed frame from recycled farm timbers and we have completed the renovation of an old blanket 

chest. Pete and Laurie have started the paving project at the Darwinea units and have removed the first section of lawn, back 

filled with two trailer loads of sand (thanks to the Roberts family for donating the sand) now just need to lay the pavers. We held a 

Mother’s Day Market at the Shed on Saturday the 12th, the weather was lovely and thanks to all our stall holders for supporting 

the morning, special thanks to the Cranbrook Knit and Stitch group who donated a lovely crocheted blanket and a hand wash and 

towel set which was used to raise funds on a $2 board. Shirley and Buzz won the blanket and Pam Strouse won the hand wash and 

towel set. Mal has been leading a team of busy builders working on a project, which will be fully revealed in due course.  We have 

had a couple of new prospective members drop in to have a look at the Shed, one from Cranbrook and another from Tambellup, it 

is great to welcome new people into our Shed and we are open on Thursdays and encourage men to drop in have a look around 

and enjoy some fellowship over a cuppa. Our monthly meetings are now being held on the first Thursday of the month starting at 

0830 – the meetings are preceded by a toasted egg and bacon sandwich and these meeting are open to all Shed members and 

any member of the public who would like to attend. If you want any further info please call Steve 0429 942 825 or John De Burgh 

0419 957 962. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 

Tambellup Patchwork/Craft Day 
3rd Saturday of the Month 

Tambellup Business  
Centre 

9am—late afternoon 
BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 

Tambellup Seniors Day Club 
Our monthly meetings are held at the  

Tambellup CWA Hall on the First Friday of  
each  month at 1:30pm. 

All members and any persons interested in  
joining with us would be most welcome for a  

social afternoon with Ronnie Whitmore our HAAC lady. 
We all join in for some quiz games and  

sometimes Bingo, in an informal afternoon  
with a small cost of $1.00 and then a cup of  

tea with a biscuit. 
In the warmer months we travel on the HAAC  
bus to  places of interest for the day, so there  

is always something to keep us busy. If you are a senior  
come and join us. Inquiries phone 9825 1167 

 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 
   Black & White  Colour  
Full Page (A4) $75    $150  
1/2 Page  $40    $80 
1/4 Page  $20    $40 
Business card size $12 
Local only Business card size is FREE—However donations are 

greatly appreciated. 
 
Topics is proudly produced by your local Community Resource 

Centre. 
**Free ads and community news submissions may be reduced 

in size. 

    Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  
Tambellup Shire Office. 

The Nurse Practitioner is an  
additional service being provided 

to Tambellup residents, she will be 
able to write scripts and treat  

simple, uncomplicated illnesses in 
conjunction with the clients own 

GP.   

TAMBELLUP HEALTH CENTRE 
Opening hours: 9.00am - 11.30am & 1pm - 4pm, Phone  9825 1101 for appointments   

Dr. Wole conducts clinics every 2 weeks and the Nurse Practioner is in attendance on the opposite week. Appointments:  9am - 11am (11am - 
1.30pm is a drop in clinic)    

 

Also accessible through the Centre: 
 CHILD HEALTH NURSE  
 HACC ( Home & Community Care) 
 DIETICIAN 
 PODIATRIST 
 DIABETES EDUCATOR 
 PHYSIOTHERAPIST 

 

**ATTENTION LOCAL BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current in your business advert in Topics? 

Let us know any changes—tbtopics@gmail.com 

Broomehill Central Fire Brigade  
Electric/gas spit cooker FOR HIRE 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417939684 
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Make your local Tambellup store your one stop shop for your merchandise requirements 

with proven backup sales & service. 

 

Landmark Tambellup - proud sponsor of community organisations and events. 

LANDMARK TAMBELLUP  FOR FRIENDLY, LOCAL 

SERVICE                8-5 MON-FRI                                                                         

PH 08 98251430   FAX 08 98251432     

MOB  0427 251 207 

CALL IN TO SEE THE FRIENDLY STAFF  

FOR FARM BUSINESS, SPECIALIST ADVICE AND SERVICE: 

Merchandise      Livestock           Insurance          Wool            Real Estate            

FREE COUNSELLING SERVICE IN 
YOUR AREA 

OUR SERVICE IS CONFIDENTIAL, MOBILE 
AND FREE 

Professional counselling and support for rural people  
provided by rural people 

 

Southern Agcare provides: 

 Individual and family counselling 

 Community Support Services 

 Aboriginal Counselling and Support 
Counselling is a conversation to help you make sense of feel-

ings and situations. 
 

Call Pearl 0427 241 381, Bill 0427 441 459 or Sally 0427 192 
155 for an appointment. 

 

Southern Agcare has been providing a service to the  
communities in the Great Southern for over 27 years. 

 

PO Box 105, Gnowangerup WA 6335 
T 9827 1552—F 9827 1636 

southernagcare@westnet.com.au—
www.southernagcare.org.au 
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For all your maintenance needs, odd jobs,           

renovations and building requirements. 

 

  

 

 

M & MP BUILDERS 

Odd jobs 

Domestic fencing 

Paving  

mmpiker@bigpond.com 

   Phone: 08 98271399 

PO Box 98 Gnowangerup WA 6335 

2697 
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BUILDER REGISTERED CONTRACTOR 

All Construction Work, Renovations, Extensions 

and Alterations 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
 

Licenced Asbestos Removalists,  

Insurance Work, Bathrooms 
 

0403 381 428 

T 9824 1694 

F 9824 1750 

Email mlc51@ymail.com 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 
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EARTHMOVING 
Tambellup & Surrounding Areas 

Tip trucks - Loaders - Excavator - Water truck 
Grader with roller to do catchments or roads all in one 

pass - Sand & Gravel Supplies  
House - Shed Pads - Road Construction  

On Farm Work -  Bulk Haulage 
With 25 years in earthmoving 

No job too big or small 
Call Gray Carter  0429 983 836 

Brian Green 
12-24 volt DC Trailer 

Rewires, LED fittings installed to utes and trailers. 
12 volt brakes fitted and repaired 

Trailer bearings replaced 

All enquiries to Brian  
Back in town full time 

0487 241 560 

SUPER SPREADING AND GRAIN CARTING 

RING KEVIN HUEPPAUFF 0427 961 810  

Email:broomehill@bigpond.com 
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Tambellup Radiator Service         

Repairs and recons for all  

makes and models.  
 

Also  ..welding repairs and modifications 

on Agricultural machinery                                           

Phone  0429 835 599                                 

9825 1066 

Imperial Deli Broomehill 
NOW OPEN! 

 
From 6.30am 

7 days per week 
 

 Home made pies, sausage rolls and 
pasties 

 Ice creams & jelly cups for the     
children 

 Cooked breakfast available 
 Fresh Bread 

 Milk 
 

Dine in or takeaway 
Please call Jeanette  

9824 1222 
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Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models            

including iphones. 
 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 

raw manure 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

 Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 

Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

COUNTRYSIDE 

HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 

RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

Geraldines Restaurant 

Crowden St, Tambellup 9854 9192 or 0438 543 996 

A la carte Menu 

BYO 

Open Friday to Sunday 

Lunches, Afternoon teas and Dinner 

Bookings preferred 
 

*Seniors card discounts available* 
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POSTAGE  
PAID 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM: TOPICS 
TAMBELLUP CRC 
34 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                        

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320                                                           

P: 08 9825 1177                         F: 08 9825 1187              E: tbtopics@gmail.com             W: www.tambelllupcrc.net.au 

Would you like to submit 

anything into  

TOPICS? 

 

Its easy!! 

 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand into the Tambellup CRC, 

Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Office. 

Or for further information contact Kristy  

0417 986 653 

JUNE 
4  WA Day Public Holiday 

7  TA Health Centre Immunisation Clinic 

14  TA CWA 

15  Photo Competition closes 

16  TA Golf Community Ambrose Day & Steak 

 Night 

20  TA Play in the Park 

21  Council Meeting 

21  TCPA AGM 

21  Seniors Soup and Sweets 

21 & 22 Bulk Waste Collection 

25  Topics Submissions Close 

27  BH Golf Ladies Coaching Day 

29  BH Coffee and Catch up 

30  Kindy Enrolments Close 

 

JULY 
14  TA Lions 40 years 


